


GRANT NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
8 March 2012

Meeting started at 19:00.
17 people were in attendance; GNA President Steve Kutcher; GNA Secretary Jennifer Gomez; 9th Council District Field Representative Floyd Hampton-Livingston, Laurel Kutcher and others.

Commander Gallen Carol of the North Division  

Commander Carol reported the following trends in the north area:

 Chain snatching is an ongoing problem.

Auto burglaries and auto thefts, particularly involving early 90’s Honda’s.

Violent crime is up about 10%, mainly due to chain snatching. In response, cameras have been installed recently in problem areas such as along Atlantic and Long Beach Blvd. The commander also noted that enforcement in problem areas often results in these crimes being pushed out into adjacent areas.

Watch for squatters in foreclosed homes.

GNA Secretary Gómez summarized the February meeting minutes. There were no additions or corrections.

Long Beach Water Department Representative Joyce Barkley
Ms. Barkley presented the elements to the Long Beach “Lawn to Garden” program. She outlined the origins of water consumed in Long Beach, as well as ways to conserve throughout the home.  Ms. Barkley stated that it is important to replace toilets that were made prior to 1992, and also passed out toilet dye tests in order to test for toilet leaks.  Ms Barkley noted that 50% of all residential water consumed in Long Beach is used for landscaping irrigation.  For this reason, Long Beach Water Dept. has initiated the “Lawn to Garden” program whereby residents may receive a $2.50/sq’ rebate (up to 1000 sq’) for replacing their lawns with drought tolerant plant species.  The benefits of this program are several fold.  In addition to saving water, energy is also conserved because 20% of the state’s energy is utilized for pumping water through the aqueducts. Further, urban runoff is reduced, habitat for wildlife is created and the need for mowing is eliminated.

So far to date, 540 gardens have been completed.  The main requirements of the program are as follows:

Anyone may apply, including renters.

Must be for the replacement of the existing front lawn.

Landscaping must include approved (low  water usage) plants which must cover at least 65% of the yard. The other 35% may be other landscaping features such as paths, rocks, etc.

Applicants must take a free class (on-line or in person) for landscaping related instruction.

For a $25 fee, the LB Water will send a landscape designer to talk to you for 2 hours.

City will also deliver free mulch for use in your project

All completed garden designs are on-line and can be used/resubmitted.

9th Council District Representative Floyd Hampton-Livingston

Floyd gave a brief summary of the  North Long Beach District Alliance, which is part of the “Building a Better 9th” Phase III that is in its implementation phase.  The Alliance is for businesses in North Long Beach and their objective is to assist in grand openings and promote neighboring businesses to get to know each other.

Floyd also reported that residents should sign up through the council office for the weekly e-newsletter. This newsletter provides a weekly update on community events happening in the 9th district.

Bylaws Update

An initial bylaws meeting was well attended and a draft set of bylaws is expected to be completed and presented for review at the next (April) monthly meeting.

Other Announcements

At the closing of the general meeting, GNA President Steven Kutcher resigned as the association president.

Member Janet Lugo reported that there are community garden plots available at El Dorado Park. 

Abbreviations used:  LBPD = Long Beach Police Department; NSC = Neighborhood Service Center; NSB = Neighborhood Service Bureau;  PW = Public Works Department of the City of Long Beach; GNA = Grant Neighborhood Association; COLB = City of Long Beach, CA.; YTD = Year-to-Date;  CPC = Community Presbyterian Church.  NLB= North Long Beach: LB=Long Beach; AQMD = Air Quality Management District; LAX = Los Angeles International Airport.

Minutes submitted by Jennifer Gómez:  April 10, 2012.


